McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 
Meeting Minutes
Ben Franklin Junior High School Library

Tuesday May 19, 2009
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, David Quick, John Jones, David Enerson, Krista Olson
Additional Attendees:  Jon Scharbarth – DNR

Jack Neegard called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on April 29, 2009 were read and approved.  
Treasurers Report:  Nothing to report at this time  
Invasive Weeds Update:  Paul Skawinski completed kayaking the North and South channels, and did not find any Eurasian Water Milfoil.  

Chemical Treatment of Remaining Milfoil:  The Lake District has received a quote from Northern Environmental to treat the remaining area of milfoil that is north of the Bus 51/HH bridge area.  The sections to be treated are 5 acres, and would cost $3,550 for Granular and $2,050 for Liquid.  Questions on the different type occurred, Granular works better in moving water areas but is slower to be taken in by the plant while liquid works better in more stagnant waters and works faster.  It is recommended not to eat any fish from the treated area for 3 weeks, and to avoid boating in the areas while they are treated.  A motion was made to approve the treatment of the remaining areas via Granular treatment was made, motion approved by 17 for / 3 against.  
Motorized boat restriction buoyed areas:   As a follow up to Jack Negaard’s proposal to the Lake District to ban motorized traffic on McDill for one year the idea of buoying off the milfoil areas to keep motorized traffic was proposed.  Jon Scharbarth of the DNR recommended encouraging volunteer boater compliance with staying out of the milfoil areas.  Buoys would help mark the areas containing milfoil to keep boaters out.  If buoys were to be placed in McDill, it would require a permit, and the Lake District would be responsible for buying and placing the buoys.  The cost of a buoy is about $100 each, and unfortunately due to the regulations on size, material, etc it is difficult to make them on your own.  Due to the cost and the unknowns of how much milfoil problem areas there will be after treatment it was decided to table the buoys until after the June plant survey.
Fishing Reminder:  All fishing via pole, netting, spearing, hand, etc is closed until July 1st from Iverson Park to the dam.  Fishing will open after July 1st for all species.  Lake District members are encouraged to spread the word to neighbors or others they see violating the rules.  
Dock Update:  Krista Olson presented the options for funding a dock on the Heffron landing.  Business 51/HH will receive an ADA dock via the DNR since it is a DNR owned landing, but the Heffron landing under ownership of the city is unfunded.  To date donations for a dock of $1000 from the Izaak Walton League, $500 from TravelGuard and about $350 in anonymous donations has been raised.  The Izaak Walton League and other donators indicated they would like to see a new dock vs. the city offered old Franklin Street Dock.  A new non-ADA dock could be supplied for $2700, or an ADA compliant dock would cost $5400.  The ADA dock can have up to 50% of its cost covered by a grant that would be made available the following year.    Ownership, liability and maintenance would fall under the City.  Questions and discussion on parking occurred, and concerns on where boaters would park was raised. It was decided to table the proposal until the next meeting to check with the city on parking questions.    
Fish Restocking Update:  John Jones covered the fish restocking plan, and all is still on track.  3000 3- 4” perch will be stocked in May, hopefully by the late half of the last week in May.   In fall the large mouth bass will be restocked, and in Fall 2010 the Northern Pike will be restocked.  
Weed Harvesting:  The harvesters are ready to go to cut Curly Leaf Pondweed once it starts blooming/having turions.  The weed harvesting crew will be trained on identifying curly and milfoil so they know where to go and where not to.  Only curly will be cut at this time to kill the plant.  
Alderperson Update:  Jeremy Slowinski asked that everyone review the ditching that is being completed on Indiana.  Plans include doing parts of Channel and Heffron to divert the water off the streets for proper drainage, while avoiding the water running off into McDill.  

Yard Reminders:  No Phosphate ban for the Lake District, make sure the middle # = 0.  Please also consider shoreline buffers zones when planning landscape projects this summer to keep the runoff to a minimum.    
The next meeting is set for July 7th at 6:00 pm Room 1 of the Portage County Annex Building.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:23 pm.
Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary
